
      
Mount Beauty Golf Club Inc.

PO Box 23, Mt Beauty Vic 3699
Ph: 03 5754 4002

HAPPY EASTER

Diary Dates
April / May 2015

Sunday 29 March: UKV Lion’s Club 
Police & Citizens Day POSTPONED TO 
SUNDAY MAY 31

Wednesday 1 April: Ladies’ Monthly 
Medal, Summit Round 2

Saturday 4 April: Men’s Monthly Medal

Monday 6 April: Men’s 2 Ball Ambrose 
(Easter Monday)

Saturday 11 April: Kiewa Cup Round 2

Sunday 12 April: Pennant Round 2 @ 
Wodonga

Wednesday 15 April: Ladies’ Club 
Championship Round 1

Sunday 19 April: Pennant Round 3 @ 
Mt Beauty

Wednesday 22 April: Ladies’ Club 
Championship Round 2

Saturday 25 April: Mixed & Men’s 
Canadian (ANZAC Day)

Sunday 26 April: Pennant Round 4 
@ Rutherglen

Wednesday 29 April: Ladies’ Club 
Championship Round 3

Saturday 2 May: Men’s Monthly 
Medal

Sunday 3 May: Pennant Round 5 @ 
Yackandandah

Wednesday 6 May: Ladies’ Monthly 
Medal, Summit Round 3

Saturday 9 May: Steve Green 
Memorial Mixed & Men’s Canadian
Saturday 16 May: Jarman Cup 
Round 1

Saturday 23 May: Jarman Cup 
Round 2

Sunday 24 May: Red Heart Day 
Mixed & Men’s 4 Ball Ambrose

Committee News

The Program of Competitions based is 
now on the web at
http://www.mtbeautygolfclub.org.au/
current-golf-program.
Please visit this link if you would like 
to download a program. The month’s 
program for both the Ladies’ and the 
Men will also be posted on the window 
of the office at the clubhouse.

A Tree Management Plan was 
discussed and various local tree 
nurseries have been contacted for 
their input.

As always please feel free to 
approach any member of the 

Committee personally at any time 
to ‘have a chat’ about our club.

The club has recently lost one of 
our numbers to the Bendigo area. 
Ian Martin will be missed around 
the club on comp days as there will 
be no-one around to exchange 
‘friendly?’ banter with Tony B.
Most importantly the machinery will 
miss his constant maintenance and 
care. Ian’s contribution to 
machinery maintenance was well 
appreciated by all and his efforts in 
growing fairway in front of the 18th 
green are very welcomed.
We all wish him well at his new 
club and maybe they can find 
some room at the bench in the 
Maintenance Shed. You are more 
than welcome to come up to the 
comps whenever you are in town 
and keep Tony B honest for us.

Facebook

Please visit and Like us at:
www.facebook.com/MtBeautyGolf

Course News

After the renovations on the greens 
we are starting to see the benefits 
this work has produced. The 
greens are looking very nice and 
emerald greens. They are certainly 
benefitting from a feed. The 2 
temporary greens are no longer 
required and we have been playing 
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on the 11th and 14th greens from 
Wednesday 25 April. The Committee wish 
to thank all for their patience and 
understanding during these renovations. It 
was certainly very testing to play on the 
temporary greens but our thanks to all 
involved for at least having something 
available for us to play on.

Thank you to everyone who continue to 
show up and put in the hours to keep the 
course looking great. 

‘Adopt a Fairway’ Scheme

The ‘Adopt a Fairway’ scheme is still open 
to all who wish to participate. Please let a 
Committee member know of your desire to 
look after one, or multiple, fairways.

Upcoming Events

The Men’s Monthly Medal will be Saturday 
April 4 (noon for 12.30pm) and the 
Ladies’ on Wednesday April 1 (9am for 
9.30).

Easter Monday April 6 is a Men’s 2 Ball 
Ambrose.

Wednesday April 15 is the 1st Round of 
the very important Ladies’ Club 
Championships. Subsequent rounds will 
be played over the following 2 
Wednesdays.
‘Good Hitting’ to all the Ladies’ who will 
compete for the title.

Saturday April 11 will see the 2nd round of 
the Kiewa Cup being contested by the 
Men. This event was postponed from its 
March date due to the green’s 
renovations.
The scoreboard from the 1st round shows 
Steve Johnston in the lead (68) from Tony 
Bogaski (70) and Dave Browning and 
Trevor English (74). The next round 
should prove to be quite a battle. Results 
next newsletter.

Of course the Annual ANZAC Day comp 
will be held on Saturday April 25. Always a 
fun day being a Mixed & Men’s Canadian 
with nibbles and drinks on the deck 
afterwards. Proceeds of the day are 
donated to the RSL.

The most important events in the May 
calendar are the Steve Green Memorial, 
Jarman Cup and the Red Heart Day. More 
info next newsletter.

Past Events Information

The disappointing story of the month 
was the regrettable postponement of a 
favourite event, the Lion’s Police & 
Citizens Day till Sunday May 31. At 
least we will still get to play the day.
Lack of numbers and clashes with 
other events helped make the 
decision to postpone a little easier. 
Sorry to all those who emailed their 
regrets. See you all at the end of May!

The Ladies’ had their Opening Day on 
Wednesday March 8 which was well 
attended and enjoyed by all 
attendees.
The eventual victors were Julie 
Chapman (A Grade) and Ute Svboda 
(B Grade).

Temporary greens were in place and 
were a talking point amongst the 
Ladies’ after the match! This is a great 
day for the Ladies’ and it is great to 
see ladies from other clubs come over 
to play with our ladies.

Allan Ferrari organised a ‘Vintage Golf 
Day’ in Bright for around 20 intrepid 
golfers on Tuesday March 10. A great 
day was had by all with 2 categories / 
grades being competed - Vintage 
Woods / Modern Irons and Vintage 
Woods & Irons.
Allan put on a great spread for the 
participants after the game with plenty 
of food and wine available.
Thanks Allan for these days - it breaks 
up the competitions and helps us all 
have a bit of fun.

To celebrate the last ‘Daylight Saving’ 
night round of Wednesday Golf Allan 
Ferrari, ably assisted by Richard 
Roman, put on a fantastic spread of 
cheeses, bikkies and nibbles followed 
by a great Steak and Salad for a cast 
of around 30 members and their 
partners. This was all washed down 
with a fine selection of wine and beer. 
$5 from every ticket sold was kindly 
donated to the club by Allan, thank 
you.
On the golf side Richard Roman beat 
Tommy Duncanson on a count back 
with 21 points and John Sullivan was 
next with 20 points. Well done boys.

The crowd developed stage fright 
when the camera came out.

Carol Bartholomew enjoyed the 
night

Pennant 2015

Sunday March 29 is the start of 
Pennant season. Anybody 
interested in playing for Mt Beauty 
please get your name on the list at 
the clubhouse.
Our first round will be at Myrtleford, 
against Myrtleford.
No matches are played on Easter 
Sunday.

Tuesday Twilight Golf

Tuesday evening social golf will 
continue till Daylight Saving ends. 
There will then be a short break 
and the Sunday Get Together golf 
will start up.
Details on dates etc as they come 
to hand.

Enquiries to Liz Harvey 57544077.

Junior Golf

We have received extra funding 
from Golf Victoria Foundation as 
well as the Bendigo Bank for the 
Junior Golf Program.

Junior coaching will have a break 
over the school holidays and 



Easter. The last 2 days will be April 19th 
and 26th.

Coaching is supplied by club members 
and the equipment provided by funding 
from the Bendigo Community Bank and 
the Golf Victoria Foundation, for which we 
thank both.

Seen About Town

Spotted at the Bakery on Thursday March 
27 was Jim Crebbin with his father’s 1914 
Rudge Motorcycle.

Jim has been restoring the bike for a while 
now and has succeeded in getting it 
going. Once you have ‘pedalled’ to get the 
motor started it is in gear so you fold up 
the stand and away you go. You can’t 
sneak up on anyone though, but what a 
lovely sound it generates.

Reciprocal Club News

Myrtleford will be having a 3 person 
Ambrose Challenge on Monday April 6. 
$75 per team including a BBQ lunch with a 
shotgun start at 11.30am. Any teams 
interested please contact 
davidmatthews1@optusnet.com.au

Gawler Golf Club is holding the Tour 
Barossa Classic from April 16 to 19 and 
this event looks to be a fantastic to golf 
and eat your way around the Barossa.
More info at http://www.gawlergolf.com.au/
cms/2015/02/tour-barossa-classic-16th-
to-19th-april-2015

Laugh Time

A bit of a lady theme this month:

GOLFER	
  AT	
  THE	
  DENTIST
A man and his wife walked into a dentist's 
office.The man said to the dentist, "Doc, 
I'm in one heck of a hurry I have three 
buddies sitting out in my car waiting for us 
to go play golf, so forget about the 
anesthetic, I don't have time for the gums 

to get numb. I just want you to pull the 
tooth, and be done with it! Today is 
Wednesday and we have a 10:00 AM 
tee time at the best golf course in 
town and it's 9:15 already... I don't 
have time to wait for the anesthetic to 
work!"

The dentist thought to himself, "My 
goodness, this is surely a very brave 
man asking to have a tooth pulled 
without using anything to kill the pain." 
So the dentist asks him, "Which tooth 
is it sir?"

The man turned to his wife and said, 
"Open your mouth Honey, and show 
him........"

(Thanks to Dave Browning)

50 GRAYISH SHADES .... !!

Back and forth . . . . back and 
forth . . . .

In and out . . . . in and out . . .. .

A little to the right . .. . . a little to the 
left . . . .

She could feel the sweat on her 
forehead . . . .

Between her breasts . . .. . and, 
trickling down the small of her back

She was getting near to the 
end . .. . . !!

He was in ecstasy . . . .. with a huge 
smile on his face as his wife 
moved . . . . Forwards then 
backwards .. . . .

Forward then backward . .. . ..

Again . . . . and again . . . . !!

Her heart was pounding now . . . ..

Her face was flushed . . . ..

She moaned . . . . softly at first, then 
began to groan louder . . .

.

Finally . . . . totally exhausted . . . .  
she let out a piercing scream . . . ..

She shouted . . . . :

"OK, OK, YOU SMUG BUGGER, I 
CAN'T PARALLEL PARK . . . ..

    YOU DO IT . . .. . !!"

(Thanks to Ken Darling)

Club Shirts For Sale

We still have shirts left and these 
are for sale at $50 each. A good 
size range is still available.
They come in Yellow, Blue and 
Red. The Mt Beauty ‘logo’ is at the 
left ‘pocket position’ and a 
‘Drummond’ logo is on the right 
sleeve.
Thanks to Drummond Albury for their help with the 
cost of the shirts.

Anyone wishing to purchase a shirt 
or two, they are available at the 
Clubhouse.

Sponsors

A very important part of the Club is 
the support given by our many 
sponsors. If possible please give 
these people/businesses the 
opportunity to supply your products 
or services.
I am sure you will get looked after 
as a member of the Mt Beauty Golf 
Club, but it is just as important to 
show support to our sponsors by 
driving business their way.

The following businesses have 
agreed to sponsor our holes and 
tees:

1st:  Mt Beauty Holiday Centre
2nd: Mt Beauty Bobcat
3rd:  Kiewa Country Cottages
4th:  
5th:  Snow View Holiday Units
6th:  Rocky Valley Bikes &
        Snowsports
7th:  Tawonga South Butchery
8th:  Altitude Electrical
9th:  Falls Creek Coaches
10th: Bendigo Bank
11th: The Blue Manor
12th: Alpine Valley Real Estate
13th: Belmores Accountants
14th:
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15th: Alpine Solar Panel Cleaning
16th: Falls Creek Resort Management
17th: Tawonga South Newsagency
18th: Mt Beauty Country Club
Eagle’s Nest:  Mt Beauty            
Newsagency
‘Hole in One’: Tate’s Funeral            
Services
General: Drummond Golf

HAVE YOUR SAY….
Email letters, contributions, etc. to
communications@mtbeautygolfclub.org.au 
or ring on 0418 431 531

If you no longer wish to receive these 
newsletters please click here to 
unsubscribe.
We will be sorry to see you go.

www.facebook.com/MtBeautyGolf

WHERE DID PRESIDENT STEPHEN’S BALL END UP?

       1                2                3                4                5                6
                     

 A

B

C

D

E

As can be seen from the photo, and I can only go on their word for it, Stephen’s ball landed on the fairway.
The editor would have accepted B3, B4, C3 or C4.

The only person to have a go was newcomer, Tristan, and unfortunately he was incorrect. He rather cheekily put C6!
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